DEBENHAM PARISH COUNCIL- September 2018
Planning matters: Notification has been received that the four refusals of previous planning applications for the Cherry Tree (change of use from public house to dwelling houses, commercial and veterinary practice; change of use from public house to 3 dwelling houses) are being appealed against by the applicants. 
The Parish Council continues to pursue the registration of the Cherry Tree as an Asset of Community Value and agreed that it would support a Cherry Tree Interest Group with costs such as an independent valuation should that request be forthcoming.
With the additional closure of The Angel Pub now looming, the prospect of being left with just one lovely but small local pub in a village with considerable growth potential is not only saddening but worrying.   We do of course also have the Leisure Centre bar.   
Debenham Cemetery Records: Work is in progress to produce a detailed digital record of all burials and internments at the Debenham Cemetery. This project was undertaken by the Cemetery Committee and we would like to take this opportunity to thank our Cllr D Seccombe for his valiant efforts in gathering all the information from manual records. We feel this will be an invaluable tool for those seeking family records and ancestry.

Debenham Allotments: Another exciting project is also underway to transform the Community Plot into a compost making plant (pardon the pun!). Our parish produces a considerable amount of grass cuttings and hedge trimmings and methods used in the past to dispose of these were not sustainable. It is hoped this project will be self-financing, as we are counting with the help of volunteers, so please let us know if you would like to get involved. District Cllr K Guthrie is very kindly considering our funding application for the set-up costs. Subsequent revenue costs should be offset by the sale of the resulting compost, which will be modestly priced (or even heavily discounted for the helping volunteers).    

Debenham War Memorial: It couldn’t come at a more appropriate time, with the WWI Centenary commemoration only a few weeks away! Our lovely memorial in the churchyard of St Mary’s Church, High Street, has been awarded listed building status. This listing should help us mark its significance and celebrate its special architecture and historic interest, as well as bring special protection in perpetuity.
Parish Council vacancies: We would like to take this opportunity to thank Mr John Feeney-Howells, who recently resigned from the Council, for bringing us that little bit closer to the 21st Century with the introduction of various IT and technical improvements. We’re nearly there, with just Wi-fi connectivity at Dove Cottage to be finalised! This sadly means that we now have three Parish Councillor vacancies which we are very keen to fill so if you are interested or wish to know more, please contact me or have a chat with any of our members.
Mrs Dina Bedwell, Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer

Tel. no. 01473 787861 - Mobile no. 07514 277974 

(please leave message on answer phone / voicemail out of hours)
 debenham.pc@btinternet.com
Office hours: Mondays, Tuesdays and Fridays 9.30am to 3.30pm.
Date of next Meeting: October 15th 2018.
